
Republic of the Philippines
Department of Environment and Natural Resources
PENRO Marinduque

MEMORANDUM

FOR

THRU

FROM

SUBJECT

March 2,2023

The Regional Executive Director
MIMAROPA Region

The OIC, ARD for Technical Services 

The In-Charge, Office of the PENRO

REPORT OF INVENTORY OF TOWNSHIP AND TOWN 
CENTERS IN PROTECTED AREA

This refers to the Memorandum dated February 3,2023, of the OIC, Assistant Regional 
Director for Technical Services of MIMAROPA Region, in response to the previous instruction 
of the OIC Director, Biodiversity Management Bureau (BMB), regarding the aforementioned 
subject.

Please be informed that no townships or town centers have been established in our 
protected area or the Marinduque Wildlife Sanctuary (MWS) since its proclamation. Likewise, 
there are no pending requests that are relevant to the matter.

For information and record.

‘For and in the absence of the PENRO’’

ENGR. CYNTHIATOPB^ANO
Chief, Technical S^ices>Qwision 
In-Charge, Office of the PEI

Capitol Compound, Barangay Bangbangalon, Boac, Marir duquje 
Telephone Nos.; (042) 332-1490/(042) 332-0727/(042) 332-0927/(042|) 332^1913 

Website; https;//penroinarinduque.go\/.ph/
Email; penromarinduque@clenr.gov.ph
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